

July 2019

Hello Primary Community Families,

We welcome our new young friends to attend their own special **Tour** with their parents on **Monday**, **August 19th** and a **Two Hour Practice School Day** (without their parents) on **Tuesday**, **August 20th**.

Our Primary Community is located at 312 St. John's Way.

The Tour lasts fifteen minutes and we encourage you to bring along the adults who will be most involved in your child's school experience, especially those who pick up and drop off. You and your child will be shown how and where to sign in, where their cubby is and the bathroom. They will also have a brief tour of the school. Your child's teachers will show you around and answer questions you may have. This is also the time to bring your child's supplies.

The Practice Day is from 8:30-10:30 on Tuesday, August 20th. You will drop your child off, sign them in and say goodbye, just as you would on a regular school day. This will give your child the opportunity to practice coming to school without all of the commotion of a regular school day. During their Practice Day, I, (Ms. Megan), will host a brief informational meeting from 9:30-10:15 in Pioneer Park in front of our big building, weather permitting. Please bring your sunglasses and sunscreen as we will be sitting outside for this meeting.

Some helpful reminders:

Your child might cry and feel sad or scared. Do not worry! This is normal for children to experience separation anxiety, even if they have gone to daycare prior to coming to CHMS. Young children develop a strong bond, as well as have a strong sense of order. Events new to their routine, as well as unfamiliar people and places can trigger strong emotions. I promise that the more confident and quick your goodbye is, the more confident your child will be about trusting their new school. I know it can be very difficult to leave your little one, but they will settle and adjust and have fun. During their two hour practice time they will learn the classroom routine, meet other children and have a few Montessori lessons.

When it is time to pick up your child, please wait in the hallway near the bathrooms and we will bring the children to you. For safety reasons, please follow our special dismissal procedure of allowing us to dismiss your child to you, rather than your child running to you, or you leading your child off, out of the line. We appreciate your understanding in this.

The children will be released at 10:30.

Please let us know if you are unable to attend the Tour or the Practice Day. You may contact us at childrenshouselewiston@gmail.com

We are looking forward to welcoming your child to their new school.

Best,

Ms. Megan, Ms. Amanda, Ms. Nicole, Ms. Daisey and Ms. Karrie



July 2019

Tours for Toddlers and Primary Community Students

Tours will be at our Little Building location at 312 St. Johns Way.

Please enter from the south side of the building.

Tours last about 15 minutes.

Please R.S.V.P. For your tour by emailing us at: childrenshouselewiston@gmail.com.

Items to bring on your tour:

- Copy of your child's birth certificate
- Copy of your child's most recent immunizations or exemption forms-<u>THESE RECORDS ARE REQUIRED IN</u> <u>ORDER FOR CHILDREN TO ATTEND</u>
- Extra Clothing, indoor shoes, pull ups, nap items
- Email us a digital family photo to be displayed at the school.
- Any registration paperwork/payments not yet turned in
- We are happy to meet any family members or friends who will be assisting in picking up and dropping off your child.

Tour Times:

8:20 Ari

8:40 Remy

9:00 Vrisha

9:20 Xavier

9:40 Eve

10:00 Hank

10:20 Ryker

10:40 Nathan

11:20 Rhett

11:40 Ridge

12:00 Samantha